
 

--  Sent from Jessica Campbell to Senator Floyd Prozanski on Feb 8, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Jessica Campbell  
980 W 16th Ave  
Eugene, OR 97402 
 



 

--  Sent from ray ochoa to Senator Floyd Prozanski on Feb 8, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
ray ochoa  
2401 Birch Ln  
Eugene, OR 97403 
 



 

--  Sent from Karryn Kimball to Senator Floyd Prozanski on Feb 8, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Karryn Kimball  
2901 Fenya St  
Springfield, OR 97477 
 



 

--  Sent from Leigha Bickford to Senator Sara Gelser Blouin on Feb 8, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Leigha Bickford  
4473 Bounty Pl NE  
Albany, OR 97322 
 



 

--  Sent from Danae Merrill to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 8, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Danae Merrill  
8539 N Saint Louis Ave  
Portland, OR 97203 
 



 

--  Sent from Paula Amato to Senator Kathleen Taylor on Feb 8, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Paula Amato  
1835 SE Spokane St  
Portland, OR 97202 
 



 

--  Sent from Rachel Hein to Senator Elizabeth Steiner on Feb 8, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Rachel Hein  
830 NW Island Terrace  
Beaverton, OR 97006 
 



 

--  Sent from Rachel Hein to Senator Elizabeth Steiner on Feb 9, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Rachel Hein  
830 NW Island Terrace  
Beaverton, OR 97006 
 



 

--  Sent from Nathan Hein to Senator Elizabeth Steiner on Feb 8, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Nathan Hein  
830 NW Island Terrace  
Beaverton, OR 97006 
 



 

--  Sent from Chelsea Simpson to Senator Aaron Woods on Feb 9, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Chelsea Simpson  
13935 SW 104th Ave  
Tigard, OR 97223 
 



 

--  Sent from Kara Frazier to Senator Rob Wagner on Feb 10, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As a woman who was diagnosed with breast cancer at 26, who was told it was unsafe 
to get pregnant for 10 years, and after new research was told it's ok, and who has been 
trying to get pregnant for over 2 years, I need you to please listen to me. I need your 
help!! I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to expand access to 
family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 Oregonians living 
with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers to building their 
family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the current Legislative 
Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment is a continuation of 
the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
Why hasn't Oregon changed insurance laws to include coverage for infertility? Why is it 
safe for people to drive smoke marijuana, but people who have been struck with cancer 
cannot get the help they need? This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for 
patients with infertility and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may 
cause infertility.   
Senator Wagner, I voted for you and I am hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of 
this family building bill when it comes before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Kara Frazier  
4800 S Macadam Ave  
Portland, OR 97239 
 



 

--  Sent from Kara Frazier to Senator Rob Wagner on Feb 10, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Kara Frazier  
4800 S Macadam Ave  
Portland, OR 97239 
 



 

--  Sent from Kate Begonia to Senator Kate Lieber on Feb 10, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Kate Begonia  
5701 SW Hamilton St  
Portland, OR 97221 
 



 

--  Sent from Kristi Van Vleck to Senator Fred Girod on Feb 10, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Kristi Van Vleck  
10941 Arndt Rd NE  
Aurora, OR 97002 
 



 

--  Sent from Ketty Miller to Senator Kayse Jama on Feb 10, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Ketty Miller  
14209 NE Eugene Ct  
Portland, OR 97230 
 



 

--  Sent from Molly Lindquist to Senator Kate Lieber on Feb 10, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Molly Lindquist  
2930 SW West Point Ave  
Portland, OR 97225 
 



 

--  Sent from Amanda Vowels to Senator Kate Lieber on Feb 10, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Amanda Vowels  
2660 SW Crestdale Dr  
Portland, OR 97225 
 



 

--  Sent from John miller to Senator Kayse Jama on Feb 11, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
John miller  
14209 NE Eugene Ct  
Portland, OR 97230 
 



 

--  Sent from Emily Hu to Senator Rob Wagner on Feb 11, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Emily Hu  
19250 SW 65th Ave  
Tualatin, OR 97062 
 



 

--  Sent from Mariko Kershaw to Senator Kate Lieber on Feb 11, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who is struggling to build my family in our 
state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to expand access to 
family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 Oregonians living 
with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers to building their 
family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the current Legislative 
Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment is a continuation of 
the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Mariko Kershaw  
13415 SW Barlow Rd  
Beaverton, OR 97008 
 



 

--  Sent from Kate Ivory to Senator Kathleen Taylor on Feb 11, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Kate Ivory  
805 SE Sherman St  
Portland, OR 97214 
 



 

--  Sent from Lindsay Boyer to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 11, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Lindsay Boyer  
8806 N Dwight Ave  
Portland, OR 97203 
 



 

--  Sent from Vanessa Phillips to Senator Michael Dembrow on Feb 11, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Vanessa Phillips  
7332 SE Grant St  
Portland, OR 97215 
 



 

--  Sent from Michelle Greenberg to Senator Jeff Golden on Feb 11, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Michelle Greenberg  
30 Vintage Cir  
Jacksonville, OR 97530 
 



 

--  Sent from Kayla Little to Senator Chris Gorsek on Feb 11, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Kayla Little  
1625 SE Roberts Dr  
Gresham, OR 97080 
 



 

--  Sent from Brittany Lundeen to Senator Mark Meek on Feb 11, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Brittany Lundeen  
15933 Hunter Ave  
Oregon City, OR 97045 
 



 

--  Sent from Delynne Ellis to Senator Elizabeth Steiner on Feb 12, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Delynne Ellis  
2307 NW Hoyt St  
Portland, OR 97210 
 



 

--  Sent from Ladena Heming to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 13, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Ladena Heming  
4712 NE 31st Ave  
Portland, OR 97211 
 



 

--  Sent from Anthony Kershaw to Senator Kate Lieber on Feb 13, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Anthony Kershaw  
11570 SW Bel Aire Ln  
Beaverton, OR 97008 
 



 

--  Sent from Lisa Ewers to Senator Mark Meek on Feb 13, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Lisa Ewers  
15390 SE Hidden Falls Dr  
Clackamas, OR 97015 
 



 

--  Sent from Robin Lyman to Senator Rob Wagner on Feb 14, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Robin Lyman  
12324 SW 13th Ct  
Portland, OR 97219 
 



 

--  Sent from Heather Pilkington to Senator Rob Wagner on Feb 15, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Heather Pilkington  
7770 SW Ellman Ln  
Portland, OR 97224 
 



 

--  Sent from Tilli Slusarenko to Senator Lynn Findley on Feb 16, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, as well as experienced myself. I was thrilled to see that 
legislation has been introduced to expand access to family building services in Oregon. 
Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and 
anyone in Oregon who faces barriers to building their family - and we hope that you will 
support this pro-family bill in the current Legislative Session. This latest push for 
equitable access to infertility treatment is a continuation of the progress made in the 
2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Tilli Slusarenko  
302 NW 5th Ave  
John Day, OR 97845 
 



 

--  Sent from Michelle Beck to Senator Aaron Woods on Feb 16, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Michelle Beck  
10580 SW Naeve St  
Tigard, OR 97224 
 



 

--  Sent from Elizabeth Elliott to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 16, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Elizabeth Elliott  
5328 NE 40th Ave  
Portland, OR 97211 
 



 

--  Sent from Allen Chen to Senator Kate Lieber on Feb 17, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Allen Chen  
13415 SW Barlow Rd  
Beaverton, OR 97008 
 



 

--  Sent from Deidre Bengston to Senator Kate Lieber on Feb 17, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Deidre Bengston  
12625 SW Tremont St  
Portland, OR 97225 
 



 

--  Sent from Emily Wolff to Senator Brian Boquist on Feb 18, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Emily Wolff  
317 S 7th St  
Carlton, OR 97111 
 



 

--  Sent from Whitney Crofut to Senator Kathleen Taylor on Feb 18, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Whitney Crofut  
3517 NE Couch St  
Portland, OR 97232 
 



 

--  Sent from Rachel Rubanow to Senator Michael Dembrow on Feb 18, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Rachel Rubanow  
7808 SE Pine St  
Portland, OR 97215 
 



 

--  Sent from Leslie Hydorn to Senator Kayse Jama on Feb 19, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Leslie Hydorn  
14224 NE Eugene Ct  
Portland, OR 97230 
 



 

--  Sent from Hailey Trotter to Senator Fred Girod on Feb 20, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Hailey Trotter  
4791 Glendale Ave NE  
Salem, OR 97305 
 



 

--  Sent from Nicole Strandberg to Senator Kathleen Taylor on Feb 22, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Nicole Strandberg  
1770 NE Irving St  
Portland, OR 97232 
 



 

--  Sent from Maryam Behrouzi to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 22, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Maryam Behrouzi  
2829 NE 17th Ave  
Portland, OR 97212 
 



 

--  Sent from Elizabeth Gershenzon to Senator Michael Dembrow on Feb 22, 2023  
--  

 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Elizabeth Gershenzon  
4621 NE 76th Ave  
Portland, OR 97218 
 



 

--  Sent from Alyssa orr to Senator Cedric Hayden on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Alyssa orr  
2283 Ironwood St  
Sweet Home, OR 97386 
 



 

--  Sent from Parker Sczepanik to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Parker Sczepanik  
10243 N Allegheny Ave  
Portland, OR 97203 
 



 

--  Sent from Gabriella Hanselman to Senator Michael Dembrow on Feb 23, 2023  
--  

 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Gabriella Hanselman  
1240 NE 51st Ave  
Portland, OR 97213 
 



 

--  Sent from Sarah Marrin to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Sarah Marrin  
4246 NE Wygant St  
Portland, OR 97218 
 



 

--  Sent from Rachel Chang to Senator Sara Gelser Blouin on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Rachel Chang  
2760 NW Amble Side St  
Albany, OR 97321 
 



 

--  Sent from emma cooper to Senator Kathleen Taylor on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
emma cooper  
2829 SE Colt Dr  
Portland, OR 97202 
 



 

--  Sent from Stephanie Adams to Senator Elizabeth Steiner on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Stephanie Adams  
10605 NW Lost Park Dr  
Portland, OR 97229 
 



 

--  Sent from Karlee Lawler to Senator Michael Dembrow on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Karlee Lawler  
6701 SE 52nd Ave  
Portland, OR 97206 
 



 

--  Sent from McKinzee Gonsalves to Senator Jeff Golden on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
McKinzee Gonsalves  
1251 Paulita Dr  
Medford, OR 97504 
 



 

--  Sent from Lynda Hathaway to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Lynda Hathaway  
4404 NE 16th Ave  
Portland, OR 97211 
 



 

--  Sent from Courtney Clark to Senator Kate Lieber on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Courtney Clark  
11470 SW Ridgecrest Dr  
Beaverton, OR 97008 
 



 

--  Sent from Sherie Gause to Senator Rob Wagner on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Sherie Gause  
1200 SW Ophelia St  
Portland, OR 97219 
 



 

--  Sent from Megan Cornelius to Senator Dick Anderson on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, (myself included)I was thrilled to see that legislation has 
been introduced to expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 
will help the 1 in 8 Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon 
who faces barriers to building their family - and we hope that you will support this 
pro-family bill in the current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to 
infertility treatment is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 
Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Megan Cornelius  
1620 Bayview Dr  
Coos Bay, OR 97420 
 



 

--  Sent from Alyssa Gravelle to Senator Tim Knopp on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Alyssa Gravelle  
3751 NW Summerfield Rd  
Bend, OR 97701 
 



 

--  Sent from Donald Garbett to Senator James Manning on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Donald Garbett  
3394 Hampton Way  
Eugene, OR 97401 
 



 

--  Sent from Jose Castro to Senator James Manning on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Jose Castro  
544 Taney St  
Eugene, OR 97402 
 



 

--  Sent from Talia Coombes to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Talia Coombes  
7145 N Greeley Ave  
Portland, OR 97217 
 



 

--  Sent from Carly gusto to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Carly gusto  
9434 N Macrum Ave  
Portland, OR 97203 
 



 

--  Sent from Lora Worden to Senator Michael Dembrow on Feb 23, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Lora Worden  
8025 SE 60th Ave  
Portland, OR 97206 
 



 

--  Sent from Melissa Abu to Senator WLnsvey Campos on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Melissa Abu  
19992 SW Jay St  
Beaverton, OR 97006 
 



 

--  Sent from Kelsi Hays to Senator Cedric Hayden on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Kelsi Hays  
1125 S 11th St  
Harrisburg, OR 97446 
 



 

--  Sent from Merissa Fettis to Senator Cedric Hayden on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Merissa Fettis  
1525 Red Hills Pl  
Cottage Grove, OR 97424 
 



 

--  Sent from Katelyn Kernutt to Senator James Manning on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Katelyn Kernutt  
2026 Amirante St  
Eugene, OR 97402 
 



 

 


